



# Non-Arthroplasty Hip Registry

**British Hip Society - NAHR**

**Executive Committee Meeting**

**Monday 11<sup>th</sup> Jan 2021  
from 2000-2100 hours**

**In attendance** -Marcus Bankes, Vikas Khanduja, Tony Andrade, Tim Board, Callum McBryde, Ajay Malviya

## MINUTES

**1 Apologies – Jon Conroy**

**2 Minutes of the previous meeting**  
approved



- Discussed and

**Action Points from last meeting**

Amplitude Update – Amplitude was due to complete upgrades by 8/10 – AJM to chase - Complete

CMB mentioned issue with pathways and surgeries and AJM to clarify with Amplitude is someone else has the same problem and ways to circumvent – Amplitude aware and a local solution being arranged

Pathways for management – CMB - Outstanding item – work in progress

**3 Amplitude Update (AJM)**



**AJM had a meeting with amplitude team on 12/11/2020**

Minutes and APs from the meeting discussed

- Amplitude had suggested surveying membership to find out obstacles in using Registry. After a discussion of pros and cons it was agreed that perhaps it might be better to send a combined email via from TORUS via BOA to perform the survey. **AP - CMB and AJM to agree on a set of questions and send them to other Registry Leads in TORUS**
- **Patient compliance** – Amplitude mentioned that when they carried out the patient chasing, 50% of those who were outstanding already went on to log on and fill out their scores when spoken to. Not convincing enough argument to fund this independently. Moreover,

perhaps the best method is to ask patients to complete forms in the clinic

- NAHR email – the content of the email will be circulated to see if



the wording can be improved. It was mentioned that we need data on how many times patients open the email before doing anything. **AP – AJM will request amplitude for this data**

- MDS 3 – to include radiological data discussed but consensus was to leave it alone. Agreed that Capsular repair maybe an additional item to be included. **AP – AJM to liaise with amplitude for including capsular repair**
- Next meeting – 23/04/21 – **AP need volunteers to attend the meeting**

#### **4 TORUS (AJM) – AJM attended TORUS meeting on 15/12/20.**

Following the Cumberlege report it is important to maintain an implant register. It would be mandatory to record the implant being used and collect outcome. The funding for this could be from the implant companies or nationally funded. AJM suggested that we could use this as an opportunity to contact various companies advertising the benefit of supporting NAHR and may actually help in improving surgeon compliance. **AP – TA and AJM will frame a letter and send to various companies with the Cumberlege report.**

#### **5 NAHR session for BHS 2021**

Will take the format of CBD – three cases 20 min each with panel members invited to participate. Mix of surgeons and those who can suggest non op t/t

AVN – Sion Glyn Jones; ?? Rheumatologist; Marcus Bankes

GTPS – Tony Andrade, Catriona Heaver, Sports medicine physician

Posterior hip pain – Sports medicine physician, Physiotherapist (Benoy Matthews), Giles Stafford

**AP – everyone to suggest names and finalise programme within a week**

#### **6 Finances (TA) 43,692**

Stryker may not be in a position to fund and Arthrex have reduced funding to £3000 for this year. This may make the finances slightly tricky. Options discussed including AP from point 4. From March 2021 Webinars will be introduced by BHS and industry funding for these webinars might improve finances.

#### **7 COVID audit**

Submitted for BHS but patient compliance can be improved. Handed as MRes project to a medical student. Permission to approach patients directly needs to be clarified. **AP - AJM to ask Julia Trusler whether this is acceptable from governance perspective; Email reminder to be sent regardless. AJM will ask amplitude.**

#### **8 Research update (AJM) 6 papers submitted to BHS - FAI; PAO; Chondroplasty; Surgeon volume; Psoas tenotomy; Covid audit**

VK has discussed with ORUK the possibility of funding a research fellow on 50% contribution basis. BHS and NAHR (possibly University fee) to

share 50%. TB mentioned that the reduction in industry support for NAHR may make it difficult in the future to contribute more than the University fee for higher degree.

**9 NAHR 2021 report**

Agreed that the report will be released as usual in March 2021 rather than delaying until June alongside BHS meeting. CMB and MBs registrar may be able to help.

**10 AOB**

None

**11 Date of next meeting: 12/04/21 2000 hours.**